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Directorôs Corner                                   December 2016 
The Holidays are in full swing now. That means the Model Aôs are tucked away for the winter months. This is 

the perfect time to make your list for what needs to be worked on before the spring driving weather hits. We 

have more Tech Talks scheduled for this year. We started out with Novemberôs General Meeting Tech Talk 

with a question and answer session by Ken Ehrenhofer. This was extremely beneficial for our members. Thank 

you, Ken! Next up was a seminar on timing gear replacement by Colin James. This was an informative and 

educational event, complete with donuts and lunch served! Thank you, Colin! My goal this year is to have 

plenty of technical talks and seminars. I hope that you can make it to them all!  

 

I am pleased to announce that Jerry Lyons has taken over as activities director for the 2017 year. Thank you, 

Jerry! The club calendar is filling up fast. Please talk to Jerry if you have an idea for an event.  

 

Brookfield Zoo Holiday Magic, on December 10, is our next event. This should be a great outing, and thanks 

go out to Mike Kochevar for arranging it.  

 

Remember to sign up for the Awards Banquet, which Steve and Deborah Sarasin are hosting again. It will be 

at Morettiôs, located in the Edison Park neighborhood in Chicago, on January 7th.  

 

Please keep March 19th open for the Illinois Region Swap Meet. It will again be held at Friendly Ford in Roselle, 

Illinois. Please come out and support the club!  

 

I wish all the Illinois Region members and their families the best this holiday season, and look forward to a 

fantastic New Year!  

 

-Christine 
 

 

Before everything else, getting ready is the secret of success. -Henry Ford 
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Illinois Region ï Business Meeting            November 1, 2016
 

Meeting was called to order at 7:29pm by Christine Rozny. 

Christine welcomed everyone. The Pledge of Allegiance was 

stated.  Motion made and seconded to approve the August Business 

Meeting Minutes as printed in The Distributor.  

 

Old Business 
 

The Cemetery Tour was hosted by Frank and Barbary Smith and George 

and Jeanne Lettner. It was an incredible tour at Rosehill Cemetery with 37 

participants, 15 Model Aôs and 1 Model T. There was a guided tour which 

was followed by a luncheon across the street. After lunch, ten cars 

travelled to Wrigley Field to take pictures under the marquee, the day after 

the Cubs won the pennant. The anchor from the Today Show was doing 

an interview there, and interviewed Frank in his Model T. It was a terrific 

end to a great day.  

 

Ken Ehrenhofer gave a report on Hershey. The weather was perfect the 

first three days. The MARC tent served chili and hot dogs on Wednesday 

and they signed up 25 new members for MARC during the week. People 

from all around the world were there and checked out the 33 miles(!) of 

the parts swap. Ken brought his fire engine and won the First-Place Junior 

award. 

 

New Business 

 

Treasurerôs Report- Steve Sarasin reported for Don Mormon that we have 

a balance of $9,037.17. The financials are printed in the magazine.  

 

Editor-Mike Goode thanked everyone for sending in pictures and 

contributions for The Distributor.  

 

Activities Report- Vince reported on the following upcoming activities: 

 

-The turkey dinner  will be taking place on November 6 at 12:00pm 

hosted by Dan and Melinda Pritchett at the Lions Club in Elburn. So far 

there are 100 people signed up. If you are attending, please bring a dessert 

to share.  

 

-Mike Kochevar discussed the details of Holiday Magic, which will be at 

Brookfield Zoo on December 10. Everyone will meet at the VFW hall at 

3:30 where you can park your car and carpool with others. Admission fee 

is $10.00 for seniors. Manual or electric wheelchairs will be available for 

rent. For an additional $4.00, you can purchase 3 extra activities-carousel, 

tram ride, and dolphin zoo. All types of food will be available for purchase. 

If you send your money after November 17, send your money to Chris, 

not Mike.  

 

-Steve Sarasin talked about the Awards Banquet on January 7 at Morettiôs 

in Edison Park, Chicago. There will be several great gifts. They are 

collecting now and the cut off for signing up is December 24. 

 

-Vince reminded everyone that our swap meet will be March 19 and 

Friendly Ford in Roselle. 

 

National News-Ken Ehrenhofer reported that the New Roster is available 

for $10.00. The Coffee Table book that many people ordered has just 

shipped out. The Judging Standards Book is available through the MARC 

office. There was a discussion that our club can place a bulk order and 

either Mark or Ken can pick it up to save on shipping costs.  Ken also 

spoke about the MARC National Event Tour in the Hudson Valley by the 

Hudson River. It included a visit to wineries, Rooseveltôs Home, many 

mansions, New York City, and the 911 Memorial Tour.  

 

Chris read a letter received from the Scholarship Fund Committee 

concerning ñDollars for Scholarsò.  Last year, 7 scholarships were 

awarded. January is Scholarship Month and they are asking every member 

of all clubs to donate $1.00 for next yearôs scholarship fund. During our 

January meeting, there will be a box in front to collect $1.00 donations.   

 

Amy Rozny reported that she received a letter from a South Carolina 

national member who gave any anonymous donation of $200.00 after he 

saw the great job that Amy did at the National Meet for the Youth 

Organization.  

 

-Club sales/mini swap-Bob reported they have driving and maintenance 

logs for sale. 

 

-Announcements-Sue Symanski asked all members to go out and vote on 

Tuesday. Also discussed, our member Judy Logan fell and broke both of 

her wrists and our previous director, Dick Peterson, is very sick from 

exposure to Agent Orange.  

 

Guests/New Members-Dan Pritchett announced that 32 members have 

signed in. We have three recent, new members, John Samp, Heinz Pittl, 

and Fred Hemke  

 

Awards-Steve presented an award to Jim and Myrna Patterson for the Civil 

War Tour, and Frank & Barbary Smith and George & Jeanne Lettner for 

the Cemetery Tour. Steve also distributed dash plaques to all participants 

of the Cemetery Tour. 

 

Membership-Mike Kochevar reported that we have three new members 

who have just signed up-Welcome to John Golanty, Fred Emke, and 

John Drecond! 
 

Directorôs Comments-Chris advised the club that the next Board of 

Directors Meeting will take place on November 8 at Park Ridge Auto 

Repair and that all members are welcome.  She also said that the club spent 

$220 on 8 pizzas which she took to Friendly Ford to keep up the clubôs 

good relationship with them. Her daughter and son-in-law went with her 

and purchased a new vehicle from Friendly Ford-please keep them in mind 

when purchasing a new vehicle. Chris reminded everyone that in order to 

be a member of our club, you must also be a member of one of the National 

Clubs as well.  

 

She also talked about all the wonderful tours the club held this year. Next 

year she is looking forward to having more tech talks at our meetings. A 

schedule of the tech talks to be held next year will be printed in The 

Distributor.  

 

Gas tank neck extensions are available to order in bulk. They are $30.00 

each less a 5% discount.  

 

We will have our cookie exchange during our December meeting. If you 

want to participate, please bring at least 5 dozen cookies.  

 

Comments from Membership- Bob Friskes mentioned that you can view 

several videos on YouTube featuring Hershey. There is even a video of 

Kenôs fire truck. www.youtube.com  

 

Jerry Tiesch held the 50/50 Raffle. Blanche told a joke. 

 

Motion was made and seconded for adjournment at 8:21pm 

 

The Tech Talk was a Question and Answer session held by Ken 

Ehrenhofer.  

 

Respectfully Submitted,  

Susan Holmes 

 
(right) -Editor Mike Goodeôs 

1931 Tudor at last yearôs 

Awards Banquet at Morettiôs 

 

 

 

 

http://www.youtube.com/


 

 

 

 

Illinois Region-Board of Directors Minutes      

November 8, 2016 

 
Attendees: Christine, Steve, Don, Mike Goode, Roger, Jim 

Niermann, Mike Kochevar, Vince, Jim Patterson, John Rozny, 

Frank Smith, Ken Ehrenhofer, and Jerry Tiesch 

 

Meeting was called to order at 7:05pm. 

 

The calendar was discussed for 2017. Christine thanked Roger for 

his year as Activities Chairman and Vince Scalabrino for his 

assistance with the position and welcomed Jerry Lyons as our 2017 

Activities Chairman. The Turkey Dinner was mentioned as being 

a success, and posed a question: Can we have a (reduced) 

childrenôs price to encourage more families to attend. Chris will 

ask before sending in the new contract.  

 

We have an event and a technical talk for each month of the year. 

Chris asked for any outside help with technical talks.  

 

Preliminary Calendar includes the following: Banquet, Spaghetti 

Dinner, Illinois Region Swap Meet, membership meet, mansion 

tour, garage tour, Route 66 spring tour, Sharon, WI, National Meet, 

Picnic, Union Railroad Museum, Model A Day Gilmore Museum, 

Fall Tour, Hershey, and Turkey Dinner.  

 

The Illinois Region swap meet was on the agenda. We need more 

volunteers for parking. Steve will be responsible for finding the 

necessary volunteers. Free print advertisement will be worked on 

by Mike Goode and Jim Niermann. Front door will be Roger and 

Mike Kochevar. Vendors, Kitchen, and Security will be confirmed 

by Chris.  

 

Membership was address as we need for everyone to know who 

should be getting an emailed distributor and who gets a paper copy. 

Also, additional membership transaction transparency for officers.  

 

Meeting was adjourned at 8:25pm. - Susan Holmes 

 

Fashion and Events- Happy Holidays!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Tech Talk: Anti -Theft Devices 
If you had to guess, what would you say the most stolen cars in the 

USA last year were? Corvette? Porsche? Guess again. The Honda 

Accord and Civic, Ford F150 Pickup, full size Chevy pickup, and 

Toyota Camry occupied the top spots. Because these are also the 

most popular cars sold, it makes sense-the demand for parts is high. 

A recent survey placed the Model A Ford in the Top Five most 

popular collector cars. Because they remain popular, they are 

stolen more often than many other collectable cars. The 79-year-

old Oregon owner of a restored 1930 coupe came out of church 

where he parked it and found an empty space. Not long after, he 

found that 34-year-old drifter Erik Halpin stole it, took it for a 

joyride before crashing it through a fence and into a river. It tore 

the roof, smashed the front end, ripped the rumble seat back and 

body panel off, and left the car submerged almost to the roof. Other 

Model Aôs in stolen recent years include a 1930 Tudor, a 1931 

Coupe, and a 1930 Roadster. Donôt let some thief ruin all that hard 

work youôve put into that Model A. There are ways to prevent theft.  

There are battery kill switches, wheel chock locks (such 

as one from Trimax, sold through suppliers such as Auto Truck 

Toys-800-544-6194), and other options.  

 Who loves ya baby?  
But sometimes even with one or even all of these, 

a good, determined thief can still get that car! 

Something you may want to consider is the LoJack 

theft recovery, GPS tracking device. I have had 

personal experience with this, and LoJack located 

my stolen vehicle quickly. And yes, they do make a system for our 

vintage vehicles. Two models are available for our Model Aôs.  The 

base model will alert the police if the vehicle is moved. The 

upgrade model will do this, as well as alert you that someone has 

moved or attempted to move your Model A from where it belongs. 

For more information, call (800) 456-5225. They can set you up 

with the proper device and have one of their technicians install it. 

No drilling is needed and there are no modifications to the car itself.  

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


